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of 445 patients who had received three or
more consecutive prescriptions for one or
more benzodiazepines from a practice
population of 17 000 patients from three
general practices.
The article illustrated the percentage

age distribution for a sample of 205 of the
benzodiazepine users. The age bands
60-69 years and 70-79 years contained the
largest proportions of benzodiazepine
users, approximately 30% and 26/o
respectively. However, this method of
presenting such data fails to provide ade-
quate information on the prevalence rate
of different age groups. Table 1 shows the
prevalence rate for each age band based
on the total sample of 445 benzodiazepine
users.

Table 1. Age band prevalence rates of long-
term benzodiazepine users.

Number of benzo-
diazepine users per

Age (years) 1000 population

20-29 1
30-39 10
40-49 26
50-59 37
60-69 81
70-79 121
80-89 125
90+ 29

This analysis reveals that the age band
with the highest prevalence of ben-
zodiazepine users is the 80-89 years age
group. However, the 80-89 years age
group accounted for only 11% of the 445
benzodiazepine users. The 60-69 and
70-79 years age groups also have relatively
high prevalence rates of 8.1% and 12.1%
respectively. This further emphasizes that
the older age groups are relatively heavy
users of benzodiazepines in relation to
their representation in 'the general
population.
Rodrigo and colleagues' reported

prevalence rate of 2.2% of registered pa-
tients receiving prescriptions for ben-
zodiazepines for more than one year and
Simpson and colleagues' figure of 2.6%
mask the extreme variability of prevalence
rates within specific age bands. Future
studies should pay more attention to
prevalence rates for specific age bands.
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Traveller gypsies
Sir,
I am grateful to Allison Streetly for draw-
ing attention to the outbreak of polio
among travellers in the mid-1970s (letters,
February Journal, p.83). I too cannot im-
aine that travellers have lower rates of in-
fectious illness than the settled population
and, as I wrote in my review (October
Journal, p.425), a low immunization rate
is still an important issue for travellers'
health care.
Dr Streetly takes me to task for mak-

ing 'little of the differences in culture and
perspective . -. . between travellers and
health care providers' This is surprising
because I intended that argument to be
one of the recurrent themes of the article.
I discuss how recognition of traveller gyp-
sies as an ethnic group may lead to a bet-
ter understanding of their own perception
of prevention and the role of health ser-
vices. I also state that the most interesting
development in traveller health care is the
adoption of a patient centred approach
starting from the concerns and problems
of the travellers themselves. I stress that
travellers' health visitors can help
negotiate some of the cultural differences
between doctors and their traveller pa-
tients, who often have their own concepts
of hygiene and illness. Finally, I suggest
that any health or preventive initiative
should be based on close consultation
with the local traveller communities, who
are best placed to identify specific
problems.

I fully agree with Dr Streetly that we
should try to understand the health service
from the 'outside in. To this end our
research programme in east London
includes an investigation of travellers' own
health priorities and their view of
preventive procedures and health care
facilities.
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Referrals by optometrists to
general practitioners-
Sir,
Dr Perkins concludes that general
practitioners remain an effective filter
between optometrists and ophthal-
mologists (February Journal, p.59).
While this may have been the case during
his study, I wonder if it will continue to

apply following the restriction on the
availability of free sight tests.
When seeing patients under general

ophthalnic services ophthalmic opticians
and ophthalmic medical practitioners are
obliged to refer any abnormal findings to
the patient's general practitioner. This
leads to an unnecessary number of
patients being referred to their doctor as
the examiner is unable to exercise his or
her judgement. The general practitioner
assesses the situation, and, as Dr Perkins
has shown, a sizeable proportion of
patients do not need further referral.

Since last April the entitlement to a
general ophthalmic services examination
has been restricted, and many people now
have to pay for private examinations. The
examiner is then under no contractual
obligation to inform the patient's general
practitioner of any findings. Obviously,
the ophthalmic optician or ophthalmic
medical practitioner may not know of all
the relevant background information
about a patient, but they could avoid
sending patients with cataracts, for
example, unnecessarily early to their
doctor and could suggest over the counter
treatment for cases such as dry eyes. If
this study were to be repeated in a couple
of years' time I think it likely that fewer
patients would be referred to their general
practitioner, and the 'filtering' would be
less apparent.

MICHAEL R LEWIS
15 The Briars
Cockshiitt
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Near patient testing is within
reach
Sir,
I congratulate Dr Hilton for the foresight
of his review article on near patient testing
(January Journal, p.32). What computers
have done to improve patient care in
general practice in the 1980s, near patient
diagnostics will do to improve care in the
1990s.
Even before the advent of the white

paper' there was an argument for
producing quicker comprehensive bio-
chemical screening to give a speedier
diagnosis, to give earlier treatment and
reduce the number of patient visits. Dr
Hilton's example of the benefit of glucose
assays in diabetic clinics points to how
useful a full biochemical screen would be
for a wider range of patients.
My interest is in the Du Pont Analyst

which has the advantage of performing
up to 16 chemistries simultaneously on a
single sample in around 10 minutes, and
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can be run by non-specialist personnel
with minimal training. In addition to this
the more important aspect of calibration
and quality control is now handled by the
use of lot number.calibration coefficients
so one can be sure of results without
continual cross reference to external
laboratories: this means that assays such
as cholesterol are reliably accurate and
will correlate to standard, consensus
methodologies.

I would like to correct the inference
that the Analyst is the most expensive
system available; in fact the biochemistry
module is around half the price quoted,
at £7850.00. More modules can be added
to this to give more specialized uses.
Indeed, one can produce a full
biochemistry screen, plus a 10 parameter
blood count plus sodium, potassium and
lithium ions, and add further parameters
via the health data message computer. Du
Pont would be delighted to supply details.

BRUCE LAWRIE
Du Pont UK Limited
Wedgwood Way
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Myalgic encephalomyelitis
Sir,
During the past few months the Myalgic
Encephalomyelitis Association has
initiated a determined effort to fmd a cure
for this devastating disease. A scientific
and medical advisory panel has been
formed under the chairmanship of
Professor James Mowbray of St Mary's
Hospital Medical School, and in order to
fund much needed research the Break-
through Trust has been established and is
already attracting money.
The scientific and medical advisory

panel is anxious to stimulate new thought
on research into the causes of myalgic
encephalomyelitis, its possible treatments
and, most important of all, research into
finding a cure. Because of the complexities
of the disease members of the panel would
welcome new ideas and requests for grants
from a wide variety of disciplines. Any
such applications should be sent to me at
the Myalgic Encephalomyelitis
Association.

STEPHEN POWELL
Myalgic Encephalomyelitis Association
PO Box 8, Stanford le Hope
Essex SS17 8EX

Medical Association of
South Africa
Sir,
You published a letter by Norman Levy
(December Journal, p.521) appealing for
support for the Medical Association of
South Africa (MASA). He based his
request for support on the grounds that
MASA had made a policy statement
expressing 'deep concern felt by MASA
regarding the unrest situation [South
Africa under apartheid]. It deplored
violence from whatever source and
deplored the concept of detention without
trial' Secondly he based his request for
support on a policy statement made by
MASA expressing the 'abhorrence which
MASA felt at the misuse of children to
obtain certain aims and which could as
a consequence lead to their arrest!

There are serious problems with these
statements and they certainly do not
qualify for any support from the
international medical community. There
is no evidence that MASA has taken any
action to back up the first statement.
Before the international medical
community can support MASA, we need
to be assured that they have actually taken
steps to implement this statement. The
second statement is typical of the
propaganda machine which is so well
established in apartheid South Africa. The
statement is very cleverly worded, and if
it is read carefully, one can see that what
MASA is in effect doing is condemning
the mass democractic movement by
suggesting that 'they' misuse children to
obtain 'certain aims'. The MASA
statement, instead of condemning the
arrest and detention of children by the
South African security services in fact
justifies the arrest of these children.

In the absence of any evidence that
MASA is in fact opposed to apartheid,
international pressure should be sustained
rather than relaxed to bring about change
in that country.

MARK LEVY
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Budget holding
Sir,
At the very time when general practi-
tioners need to be united in their opposi-
tion to the white paper,I some are break-
ing ranks. Naively they believe that they
can maintain or improve standards of pa-
tient care by becoming budget holders,

even though the concept has not had pilot
studies in this country. 'Expressing an in-
terest' in budget holding sounds innocent
enough, but if the government had been
snubbed on this issue we might have seen
the setting up of a properly organized
pilot scheme. We should not delude
ourselves that budget holding will always
be voluntary. How long will it be before
all practices have it imposed on them?
There will not be any sweeteners then.

Perhaps the time has come for the
British Medical Association and the Royal
College of General Practitioners to con-
sider denying membership to those general
practitioners who put self interest before
the greater interests of the profession.
Money, alas, appears to be influencing
clinical judgement.

A J SYKES
92 Main Street
North Frodingham
Driffield
North Humberside Y025 8LJ
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MRCGP examination
Sir,
Dr Russell (letters, November Journal,
p.480) is concerned that 'the figures
suggest experienced principals often find
it difficult to pass the MRCGP
examination! I imagine he refers to my
annual report (1987/88) as convener of the
panel of examiners. Unfortunately the
figures are distorted by candidates who
resit the examination for the second, third
or fourth time (the pass rate seems to
diminish by a law of halves). Thus for the
1988/89 academic year 607o of principals
passed the examination and 79% of
trainees were successful. However, if
candidates resitting the examination are
excluded, 7O7o of principals (n = 159)
sitting the examnination for the first time
passed, whereas among trainees (n = 880)
the pass rate was 79%. Although there is
still a disparity in the figures the gap
between the two groups is less than it
would at first appear. Even closer results
might occur if one corrects for sex, as
women candidates have a higher pass rate
than men and a greatir proportion of
women candidates sitting #4e n
are trainees.

PHILIP TOMBLESON
Crossways Surgery.
Ditchling
Susscx BN6 8UQ
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